
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Minutes of the November 6th 2013 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter, John Waller, Bob Mires 
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Don Jones, Debi Schmitt, Bob Grover, Pete Stonehewer, Ben Hansen
The meeting was called to order at 11:43 a. m.

The minutes from the October 6th, 2013 Board of Directors meeting were approved as read.

President Earl Kaplan mentioned that he had received one comment on his article in the November 2013 edition of HardCopy asking for guidance from SLO Bytes members and chiding the group for not providing more feedback on topics in which they were interested.  Earl shared the e-mail from Stanford Brown and the BOD discussed Brown’s suggestions.
Training Officer Alan Raul discussed where user groups were headed with October’s presenter, Gene Barlow.  They agreed that, in general, membership was on the decline.  

Alan and Earl observed that the link to the SLO Bytes Bulletin Board from the opening page of the SLO Bytes web site did not work.  Webmaster Ralph Sutter indicated that he had fixed the broken links the night before.

Raul then shared with the BOD some of the topics that he would cover during the First Session of today’s meeting.  Alan will speak on this week’s flurry of updates for Linux, Microsoft and Apple operating systems.   He will also mention recent developments in tablets;  Windows 8.0, 8.1, Windows RT, and IOS.

Alan lamented that as of this morning, he had not been contacted by Ira Wilsker, the scheduled speaker at today’s Second Session despite having made repeated efforts toward that end.

Treasurer Bob Mires gave his report, indicating that the club had $3,375 in its bank account, having just made a $97 deposit.  Bob notified the other board members that he may not be able to continue serving as the Treasurer in 2014.  He will keep the Board posted.

Earl reminded the Board that the month of November is the time when nominations will be accepted for all positions on the Board of Directors.  He will announce this during today’s meeting of the general membership.  Those positions are
     President
     Vice President-Program Chair
     Treasurer
     Secretary-Newsletter Editor-Webmaster
     Training Officer 

Earl will encourage SLO Bytes members to e-mail him with their nominations.  Elections will be held at the December meeting.

Program Director John Waller indicated that he had a possible presenter for the December meeting, APCUG Officer Cheryl Wester.  John will seek to confirm her availability for this meeting.

Sutter asked whether SLO Bytes members would be encouraged to contribute food items to the table of desserts for December.  The Board did not reach a consensus on that question.  It did agree to speak with Refreshments Volunteer Nancy Vrooman about providing an expanded table of desserts again this December as the group has done traditionally.
The meeting ended at 12:28 pm. 
Ralph Sutter

